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The rediscovery of this 
amazing history was the result 
of the curiosity and efforts of 
several of our own citizens 
over several decades. Many 
other individuals, families and 
businesses have contributed 
to making this adventure pos-
sible; they are listed on a com-
memorative plaque on display 

A town hall meeting will be 
held at Freeshade Community 
Center in Syringa at 7 p.m. 
on Thursday, November 15. 
Middlesex County supervi-
sor John Koontz will discuss 
any topics that are brought 
up, but the main focus will be 
broadband, cell connectivity 
and public beach access. The 
public is encouraged to attend 
and participate in the conversa-
tion and ask questions.

Meeting to focus 

on broadband, 

public beaches

dollar-for-dollar reductions in 
income tax liability for taxpay-
ers who rehabilitate historic 
buildings in accordance with 
the Secretary of Interior’s Stan-
dards of Rehabilitation.

Pinetop District supervisor 
and board chair Chip Holt said 
that he served on the Peters-
burg Historic and Architectural 
Review Board and he cau-
tioned Saluda homeowners to 
take this historic district status 
seriously.

He said this designation is 
the “first step” to a Saluda His-

The Museums of Middlesex 
(MOM) has completed the 
filming and editing of inter-
views profiling five Middlesex 
County decorated veterans: 
Raymond W. Burrell and 
Norton Hurd and family mem-
bers of Beryl Newman, George 
A. Taylor and Lewis “Chesty” 
Puller. The filming, interviews 
and production were made 
possible by MOM’s successful 
grant application to, and fund-
ing from, the Virginia Tourism 
Corporation.

The premier of this film, 
“Homegrown Heroes: Stories 
of Middlesex County’s Great-
est Generation,” was part of the 
Friday, November 9, veterans 
luncheon program hosted by 
Christ Church Parish. In only its 
second year, the luncheon was 
filled to capacity with over 100 
veterans and guests attending.     

The Museums of Middlesex 
LLC was formed in 2015 as an 
umbrella organization to link 
the three county museums for 
the purpose of promoting tour-
ism in Middlesex. The three 
partnering museums are the 
Middlesex County Museum 
and Historical Society in 
Saluda, Urbanna Museum, and 
Deltaville Maritime Museum 
& Holly Point Nature Park. 
MOM works closely with the 
Middlesex County Tourism 
Department, and its director, 
Michelle Brown. The veterans 
film is just one of the proj-
ects MOM is pursuing in its 
ongoing mission, using multi-
applicant grants, to promote 
the three Middlesex museums, 
visitor centers and the county’s 
rich 350 years of history.

Five hours of in-depth inter-
views were conducted to pro-
duce this short film. Southside 
Sentinel reporters Tom Chillemi 
and Larry Chowning assisted. 

The film can be viewed in 
the libraries and archives of 
the three museums during 
open hours. The short film can 

The 4th and 5th grade choir of Middlesex Elementary School sings the National Anthem at 
the veterans luncheon hosted on November 9 by the Episcopal Church Women of Christ 
Church Parish.       

Museums of Middlesex produces 

film on local decorated veterans
by Bill Powell also now be seen on MOM’s 

website and, through MOM, 
the DVD will be available to 
groups.

The decorated veterans in 
the film are:

• Private Raymond W. Burrell 
Sr.—During WWII, Raymond 
Burrell served with the famous 
761st Tank Battalion, known 
as the “Black Panthers,” com-
posed entirely of African-
American men. On November 
4, 1944, General Patton sent 
the 761st on a deployment of 
183 days of continual fight-
ing in very harsh weather. 
The 761st was outstanding, 
causing thousands of enemy 
casualties, capturing or aiding 
in liberating over 30 major 
towns, aiding in capturing/
destroying 4 airfields, 3 supply 
dumps, 461 wheeled vehicles, 
34 tanks, 131 large guns and a 
radio station. In 1978 President 
Carter awarded the 761st the 
Presidential Unit Citation for 
extraordinary heroism.

• Captain Beryl Richard 
“Dick” Newman (deceased)—
Beryl Newman served in the 
133rd Infantry Regiment, 34th 
Infantry Division of the US 
Army. Near Cisterna, Italy, 
on May 26, 1944, Newman 
single-handedly advanced 
on two German machine gun 
nests, destroying three enemy 
machine gun nests, killing two 
Germans, wounding two and 
taking 11 prisoners. He was 
awarded the Medal of Honor 
by General Order #5 on Janu-
ary 15, 1945. He is buried in 
Remlik, Middlesex County.       

• Lieutenant Norton Hurd—
Norton Hurd was a member 
of the “Hell Razors” headed 
to Guam in the legendary air-
craft carrier “Wasp.” He flew in 
the first group of Navy planes 
to bomb Tokyo. Near Chi-Chi 
Jima, Lieutenant Hurd’s engine 
failed after a battle with a Japa-
nese fighter, which he shot 
down. His plane crashed into 
the Pacific. As his plane began 
to sink, he went into the water 

with only a life preserver and 
a whistle. Lieutenant Hurd was 
finally rescued and returned 
to the Wasp. Lieutenant Hurd 
was awarded the Distinguished 
Flying Cross, which is given to 
those who demonstrate hero-
ism. 

• Lieutenant General Lewis 
Burwell “Chesty” Puller 
(deceased)—General Puller 
is the most decorated Marine, 
receiving five Navy Crosses, 
a Distinguished Service Cross 
awarded from the U.S. Army, 
a Silver Star Medal, 2 Legion 
of Merit Combat “V” awards, 
Purple Heart Medal and 3 
Air Medals. He served in the 
United States Marine Corps, 
fighting with distinction in 
World War II and the Korean 
War. After 37 years of service, 
General Puller retired in 1955 
returning to Middlesex County. 
He is buried at Christ Church 
Parish near Saluda.

• George A. Taylor 
(deceased)—Born in Middle-
sex County, George Taylor 
became one of the original 
members of a segregated Army 
Air Force unit at the Tuskegee 
Army Flying School in Ala-
bama. “He was a true fighter 
pilot,” said Quentin Smith, a 
fellow Tuskegee Airman. “He 
was the kind you want lead-
ing you or you want on your 
wing. If he said he was going 
to be there, he would be there.” 
Mr. Taylor was awarded two 
Bronze Stars, an Air Medal 
and four battle stars and the 
Congressional Gold Medal of 
Honor in 2007.    

The film was produced by 
Stephanie Heinatz of Conso-
ciaste Media and filmed and 
edited by Bruce Nelson.

The Museums of Middlesex 
website can be accessed at 
www.museumsofmiddlesex.
com. It also links to the three 
Middlesex museums, their 
events, the county tourism 
website, Virginia Oyster Trail, 
Virginia.org, River Realm and 
Virginia Oyster Country. 

“Suicide: The Ripple 
Effect,” a film and a move-
ment for hope and healing, 
chronicles the story of Kevin 
Hines, who at age 19 attempted 
to take his life by jumping 
from the Golden Gate Bridge. 
Since then Kevin has been on 
a mission to use his story to 
help others stay alive and find 
recovery.

The film will be shown from 
6-8 p.m. on Thursday, Novem-

‘Suicide: The Ripple Effect’
film to be shown Nov. 29

ber 29, at T.C. Walker Educa-
tion Center Auditorium, 6099 
T.C. Walker Rd., Gloucester. 
To register, visit www.chvc.
online. Registrations are not 
required but encouraged.

A $5 donation will benefit 
the suicide prevention aware-
ness initiatives of the Middle 
Peninsula-Northern Neck 
Community Services Board 
(MPNNCSB). Donations will 
be accepted at the event.

Middlesex County deputies

Groseclose, Sergeant Chris Gatling, James Karber, Major Mickey Sampson, Clint Lawson, 
Sergeant Casey Mewborn, Chelsi Blake, John Fabian and Michael Smith. 

Saluda Historic District . . . (Continued from Page A1)

toric and Architectural Review 
Board, and he found from his 
experience on the Petersburg 
board that anyone who has a 
passion for historic resources 
usually does not want any 
changes in that district.

Mansfield, however, said the 
historic district designation 
does not create a review board, 
and state officials have assured 
him that the historic district 
status will not place any restric-
tions on private properties. 

Historic district status does, 
however, place stipulations on 

state agencies wanting to uti-
lize property in the district, 
Mansfield said.

“It is not my district, but 
property owners need to make 
sure that this is what they 
want,” said Holt.

Mansfield also said the cost 
of the historic district status 
is $12,000. Of this amount, 
$6,000 can come by way of a 
matching grant through the 
State Department of Historic 
Resources. He said he hopes 
the BOS will allocate the other 
$6,000. 

Mitchell Map . . . (Continued from Page A2)

in the museum. All citizens of 
Urbanna can feel pride in what 
we have accomplished.

The DVD chronicling these 
stories with more detail and 
views of the map itself is avail-
able at the museum for $15 
plus tax. We also have smaller 
copies of the map itself, which 
are suitable for framing for 

display in homes, schools or 
offices.  The map costs $20 
plus tax.

The Urbanna Museum 
is located at 140 Virginia 
Street, Urbanna, VA 23175. 
It is open from 10 a.m.-4 
p.m. on Saturdays. 

Call 758-2613 for more 
information.

Travelers crossing the 
Downing Bridge over the 
Rappahannock River in the 
Tappahannock area can expect 
brief delays nightly November 
26-December 2 as the Virginia 
Department of Transporta-
tion (VDOT) makes scheduled 
bridge beam end repairs.

Route 360 will be reduced 
to a single lane overnight on 
most evenings for approxi-
mately four weeks, weather 
permitting, reported VDOT 
communication manager Kelly 
Hannon. Automated flagging 
devices will direct one-way, 
alternating traffic through the 

Expect traffic delays during Downing Bridge repairs 

work zone, controlled by mem-
bers of a flagging crew.

Travelers can expect lane 
closures from 10 p.m.-6 a.m., 
except Fridays and Satur-
days. Emergency vehicles will 
always be permitted to pass. 
Message boards will be posted 
at both bridge approaches to 
alert travelers to this upcom-
ing work zone and potential 
delays.

This work is part of a distric-
twide project to improve the 
condition of six bridges at mul-
tiple locations by 2020, remov-
ing their structurally deficient 
status, said Hannon. Sched-

uling these repairs to bridge 
beam ends will extend the life 
of each structure and ensure 
they remain unposted to carry 
vehicle traffic of all legal 
weights. 

The $2.1 million project 
is being funded with State of 
Good Repair funds, which 
are targeted at improving or 
replacing structurally deficient 
bridges across Virginia. 

Structurally deficient does 
not mean a bridge is unsafe for 
travel, but it is an indicator that 
a bridge needs maintenance or 
repair work to improve its con-
dition.


